
Minutes of Mouldsworth Parish Council Meeting.

Held at the Goshawk Pub.

Tuesday 2nd May 2023

Present    Cllr  G   Jones

                  Cllr.  M  Garnett 

                  Cllr.  K    Pine             

                   Cllr.  A   Lowry

1.  Welcome

      The Chairman welcomed all those present. 

2.   Apologies

       Apologies were received from Cllr. Nuttall and Cllr. Deynem 
(CWAC).

3.   Minutes of previous meeting.

       The Minutes of the previous meeting were taken as read, 
proposed by Cllr.     

        Pine, seconded by Cllr. Garnett and approved.

4.     Matters Arising.

        Gongar Lane. The Chairman confirmed that a further 6 
months injunction   

        has been granted. However a watchful eye must be 
maintained on the site          

        to insure no further development occurs for which 
retrospective planning 

        application can be made. The meeting was also informed 
that the original owner may be repurchasing the land, however 
no information has appeared on the Land Registry.  

5.      Planning.

         No further planning applications have been received.



6.      Finance.

         The Treasurer produced various reports and accounts 
which are attached.

 

7.       Correspondence.

           There was no relevant correspondence. 

8.       Any Other Business.

          a)   Village Map.   It was confirmed that a village map has
been produced by the Treasurer showing all the available green
sites, which will be kept under review in terms of planning 
applications.

          b)   Defibrillator.  It was agreed that Mouldsworth Parish 
Council would use last year’s Community Infrastructure Levy 
(CIL) of £1342 to fund the acquisition of a defibrillator to be 
installed at the Goshawk Pub.

          c)    Pot Holes.      It was considered that the best way to 
deal with the

          problem was for residents to complain more vociferously.

          d)    Car Fests.       Much discussion took place on this 
topic with various 

          opinions being expressed for and against this event. Most
of the 

          complaints centring around the management of the 
event. The 

          management of the Goshawk Pub indicated that new 
instructions have 

          been introduced to control the event.  

9        Date of next meeting.

          24th July 2023     


